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Sleep – or the lack of it - is a popular topic amongst parents. Sleep challenges are 
common in infancy and are among the top 5 parental concerns reported to physicians. 
Common sleep problems include bedtime difficulties, frequent night wakings, early 
morning wakings, and napping problems. While there is so much information available 
to parents through self-help books and on the Internet, it can be confusing as to which 
advice to follow.  
 
Below are some guidelines to help you establish healthy sleep habits for your baby. 
 
Falling asleep independently: Babies who are at least 3 months of age can start to 
learn to fall asleep on their own. Learning this life-long sleep skill is associated with 
falling asleep more quickly, as well as better night sleep and naps. While the window of 
opportunity to learn how to fall asleep independently does not close, the earlier a child is 
given the opportunity to learn, the quicker and easier the process can be. 
 
Optimal Sleep Environment: A good sleep environment for a child is important in 
setting the stage for good sleep. This includes a dark and quiet room, and a 
temperature on the cool side of comfortable. Low-level white or pink noise (a constant 
and even sound) can help block noise and can be soothing for a young child. Ensure 



that the white or pink noise is not too loud in a child’s room (aim for 30-40 decibels) and 
is as far away from the crib as possible. Moderate-level white or pink noise can also be 
used in a hallway to help block household noise. 
 
Safe Sleep Environment: Practice safe sleep for every sleep period (day and night). 
According to Canadian Pediatric Society and Health Canada safe guidelines, the back 
to sleep position is associated with a decreased risk of Sudden Infant Death Syndrome 
(SIDS). However, according to these guidelines, once a baby can get to another 
position (side or tummy) on his or her own, they do not need to be repositioned. Due to 
the risk of safety concerns, most notably suffocation, always ensure that there are no 
soft materials in your child’s crib. If a second layer of clothing is needed in the cooler 
months, a sleep sack is a recommended alternative to a loose blanket.   
 
Consistent Bedtime and Naptime Routine: A consistent and predictable bedtime 
routine is an important step in establishing good sleep habits. A bedtime routine cues to 
a child that bedtime is approaching and prepares the body for sleep. A routine for a 
baby may include a bath, getting dressed, a bedtime feed, cleaning gums/teeth, and a 
song and/or a book. The end of the routine should take place in the child’s room in low-
level lighting. A shorter nap routine such as a diaper change, sleep sack (if needed), 
and song can also be helpful. 
 
Age Appropriate Sleep Schedule: Ensure that your baby is on the right sleep 
schedule for his or her age. By 3-4 months of age, many infants are sleeping 11-12 
hours at night. Night feeds are usually needed until a baby is 6-8 months of age (unless 
the baby has dropped his or her night feeds). Most infants are napping 3 times a day by 
4 months of age. It is common for the third nap to be dropped between 7-8 months of 
age. Make sure to keep your baby awake for long enough between naps. The time that 
your infant spends awake between naps varies throughout infancy and these wakeful 
windows increase with age. Keeping a baby awake long enough before a nap helps to 
ensure that he or she is tired enough when put down. See the table below for guidelines 
for daytime wake windows for infants. 
 
Daytime Wake Windows 

AGE WAKE - START 
NAP 1 

END NAP 1 - START 
NAP 2 

END NAP 2 - START 
NAP 3 

0-3 months Varies Widely 

4-6 months 2 hours 2.5 hours 2.5 hours 

6-9 months 2-2.5 hours 2.5-3 hours 2.5-3 hours 

9-12 months 2.5-3 hours 3-3.5 hours Not Applicable 

 



Pleasant dreams! 
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The information provided by Dr. Cohen and Dr. Mitelman is not intended to be a 
substitute for professional advice. Individuals are encouraged to speak with a physician 
or other health care provider if they have concerns regarding their child's sleep and 
before starting any treatment plan. The information provided by Dr. Cohen and Dr. 
Mitelman is provided with the understanding that they are not rendering clinical, 
counselling, or other professional services or advice. Such information is intended solely 
as a general educational aid and not for any individual problem. It is also not intended 
as a substitute for professional advice and services from a qualified healthcare provider 
familiar with your unique facts. 
 
 
 
 


